
      September 14, 2021 

On September 14, 2021, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members and attorney Lynn Flederman 
were in attendance.  Council President Roxanne Meyer left briefly to attend the annual Tyson Fund award meeting.  Minutes from the previous 
meeting were approved.  

The 2022 Budget was presented for public hearing.  The budget was passed unanimously with no questions or corrections. 

Trent Linville was in attendance to discuss the possibility of renting space on the water tower to provide internet service to the town.  Attorney 
Lynn Flederman advised that a contract would need to be signed, and it must be exclusive. Council members Josh Combs and Mike Daugherty 
agreed the issue should be tabled until all council members are present to discuss it.   

Steve Buffington requested permission to hold his annual bike show next to his bike shop.  The council approved 2-0 to close the street in that 
area on September 18 from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Cheryl Damon-Greiner from Pat’s Bulk Food was in attendance to ask permission to close the street at Tyson & Main Street for Fall Fest October 
9 from 10 a.m.-4 p.m.  Local businesses and vendors will be set up for a shop local event.  The council voted 2-0 to close the street. 

Attorney Lynn Flederman advised the council on the DNR contract.  The contract renews annually, and 180 days notice is required to void it.  
Lynn will send a letter to DNR requesting a meting prior to November 1 to discuss the contract. 

Superintendent Randall Miller stated that the stone wall on Tanglewood and High Street has been completed. 

Deputy Marshal Cody Buchanan gave an update on ordinance violations.  Officer Buchanan proposed hiring a part time officer to assist the VPD. 
Attorney Flederman suggested putting together a proposal to give the council an idea about what hours would be needed, and job duties.  The 
council agreed that they would be open to discussing this proposal if someone showed interest in the position.  

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
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